RESORTS.

KIM SINATRA senior vice president and general counsel

direct dial: (702) 770 2112

fax: (702) 770 1349

email: kim.sinatra@wynnresorts.com

September 26, 2011

Mr. Jason King, State Engineer Nevada Division of Water Resources 901 S. Stewart Street Suite 2002 Carson city, Nevada 89701

Dear Mr. King,

As Senior Vice President for Wynn Resorts, it is critical to our investors, our guests and our employees that southern Nevada have a reliable water source we can depend on for years to come. In that vein, our company has embraced water efficient technologies as we recognize that not only is water a precious commodity, but that we as a community must first pledge to use our existing resources wisely before we can seek additional supplies.

I have seen the conservation measures put in place by all of our local governments and under the umbrella of the Southern Nevada Water Authority and I believe our community has achieved impressive savings through conservation. However, as we have always done here at Wynn Resorts, I believe our community must plan for the future.

Our economic viability as a region and as an international tourist destination is dependent upon a reliable water source that will be available to accommodate any growth we may see into the future. While this period of economic downturn has forced us all to make difficult decisions and has slowed economic growth, we must not become complacent when it comes to prudent long term water resource planning.

We as a company are relying upon the State to provide a reliable water supply. On behalf of Wynn Resorts, I urge you to approve the Southern Nevada Water Authority's applications for groundwater in eastern Nevada.

Sincerely,

Kim Sinatra

Senior Vice President